
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  S. Yhudah-Green 

DATE:  July 25, 2023 

RE:  Public Safety Report 

Department – Chief Training  

**Under O.C.G.A. §35‐8‐20, all heads of law enforcement agencies must receive their annual training as 

selected and provided by the Georgia Association of Chiefs of Police.  

Myself and over 300 chiefs of Police throughout the state of Georgia attended the GACP Summer 

Conference.  It was an awesome opportunity to network with other members of the organization while 

receiving valuable training.  There were exhibitors onsite dedicated to enhancing law enforcement with 

products, services, technology, publications, vehicles etc.   

Note:  

Rockbridge Road Update:  

The water line contractor has completed running the service lines and is in the process of locating and 

fixing the leak in the 24” water main as well as installing the manholes around the water valves at Allgood 

Rd and Rowland Rd. This will take approximately 2 to 3 weeks then the prime contractor can continue 

with their remaining work. Also, the prime contractor has been on site twice this week to maintain traffic 

control.  The project was mowed last Friday. I have been assured this will continue for the remainder of 

the project.  

Code Compliance/Commercial: 

Nothing to Report at this time. 

Crime and Public Safety:  

Nothing to Report at this time. 

 

 

Note:  New Vehicle onsite inspections preformed- Approved 

  


